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Green Bay Strikers Board of Director's Meeting

Wednesday, April 7, 2021 6:30pm via Zoom
MEETING MINUTES
Members Present: Scott DeBaker, Michelle Hagerty, Gretchen Jandrin, Kallista Mitchell, Joe Prosser, Lynn Reynolds, Lisa Schultz, Kris Scolare, Todd Walkowski, Andrea Maloney 
Members Absent: Ryan Bangert, Donn Bramer, Marty Briggs, Sylvia Flores, Tom Matuszak
New Member Elect: Chelsea Nicholson

CALL TO ORDER: President Scott DeBaker called the meeting to order at 6:35pm.
Introduction of our newest member, Chelsea Nicholson. Chelsea has been a Strikers coach for the last 9 years.  She expressed interest in becoming involved with the board.  Chelsea will take the U15 Girls Division Coordinator position and has also volunteered to help with technical support for Coach training.
SECRETARY’S MINUTES:  Michelle H
· March meeting minutes reviewed and approved.
TREASURER’S MINUTES:  Gretchen J
· All accounts are in order. 
BAY LAKES REPORT:  Scott D/Michelle H/Tom M/Kallista M/Todd W
· Continued discussion about Return to Play Plans.  What is our plan if we have a Covid positive player? Will entire team need to be quarantined or just that player?  Per CDC, exposure is 15 minutes of close contact for 6 minutes or more.  If we can keep players at least 6 feet apart on sidelines, they will not have the close contact. *After the meeting, CDC updated spacing from 6 feet to 3 feet with masks on.  Also, do we keep all players and coaches on one side of the field and spectators on the other Or, one team and spectators on one side and the other team and spectators on the other side of the field – families on one end and team on the other end?  Do we assign pinneys to players and they will need to bring them back each game?

· Continued discussion about face masks.  No mask mandate from SAY, if local, state or federal mandate is in effect, will need field marshals to enforce, referees will not enforce. Soft masks only will be allowed with parent/guardian permission form completed.
· Mask consent form from SAY for parents who want their player/s to wear a mask while on the field.

· SafeSport (every 2 years) and Concussion training (every 3 years) is required for all referees and coaches.

· Next year SAY will stop automatically sending updated rule books. They will be available upon request. They are looking at developing a “cheat sheet”.
· Variances were approved for DePere U19G to 23 (1 team) and Pulaski U19G to 24 (1 team). 
· Proposal to allow teams to have all of their players on sideline at Tony Litt and allow all to be eligible to play – ok with Strikers?  Would like to allow all players to play, but how do you get each player 50% playing time? SAY would have to approve.
· Total number of teams across clubs is down, may end up inviting all teams to Tony Litt.

· Referee training dates – Virtual Training Saturday 4/17, 10am-12pm -OR- Monday, 4/19, 6:30-8:30pm. After virtual training is complete, in person one-hours scrimmages will be offered on April 24 and May 1. 

· Scott heard that white pinneys may be required for each team. We have yellow pinneys from Dick’s. We don’t have any yellow jerseys for U15-U19 so yellow should work. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS

REGISTRATION: Michelle H/Scott D/Lynn R
· See spreadsheet with updated registration numbers. 
· We have 12 players on the waitlist across divisions.  Scott will check with t-shirt and jersey vendors for the cost of ordering more inventory. Board approved adding players to divisions where we will not go over the maximum number of players for each team.
COACHES TRAINING: Joe P/Todd W/Scott D/Chelsea N
· Coaches training committee is planning a virtual training for new coaches via Zoom. Will have two sessions, one for U6-U12 and another for U15-U19. Any coach can attend either meeting. Experienced coaches will be invited but not required to attend. Will do an introduction, open time for questions and answers and send virtual training links to coaches. 
· Coaches’ handout is scheduled for Saturday April 24. The Green Bay Park & Rec crew will open the gate and we will need to lock it when done.  Bathrooms will not be available. Will set up everything in concession stand if raining, or outside if good weather. Michelle will send letters to coaches with details. Scott, Joe and Gretchen will get balls, pinneys, etc from storage shed and bring them to the stand. Will need Division Coordinators and any other available board members to  arrive 7:30am for set up, U6 pickup time 8:30am, U8 9:00am, U10-U12 9:30am, U15-U19 10:00am, done by 1030am. If Kallista can get jerseys for Referees, she will have their pickup the same day.
COACHES STAFFING: Scott D/Division Coordinators
· See spreadsheet for updated numbers. Biggest need U6 and U8 Boys.  Please keep recruiting!
REFEREE TRAINING/STAFFING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· 31 referees currently registered.  Kallista sent email to referees to complete their online training. She will reach out to Bay Lakes to confirm the in-person referee training and scrimmage dates. Scott will block some times on field reservations for U8 and U10 scrimmages that referees can attend.
REFEREE SCHEDULING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· Kallista has used a manual process in the past for scheduling, looking into other options for scheduling that will be easier and allow for better communication.
EQUIPMENT: Balls – Gretchen J; Shirts – Scott D/Lynn R/Kris S; Trophies Tom; Photos – Donn B
· Planning on trophies for U6-U12 divisions and bracelets for U15-U19 divisions. Board reviewed the email that Tom received from Weber, picked a trophy. Scott will follow up with Weber because Tom is out of town. Gretchen will check into bracelets for U15-U19 divisions. Scott will let Donn know that we are not going to use the photo idea.  
FIELDS/NETS: Gretchen J/Kris S/Marty B/Ryan B
· Michelle sent updated fields list to Mark at Green Bay Park and Rec with a request to let us know when he will be striping Wilder for Soccerfest.  We will not be using as many fields at Wilder because we are using Arnie Wolff more this year. 
ARNIE WOLFF SPORTS COMPLEX: Marty B/Tom M
· Tom purchased a new cooler for the stand, cost was $2500. We had approved $1200 previously. Tom has offered to cover the difference if needed but the board discussed reimbursing him. Will table until we get the full purchase price updated from Tom.
· Glove rack, hand towel dispenser and two soap dispensers installed.

· Pricing signage fell off the wall. Tom is looking into 2’x3’ graphic panels to replace the signs. Tom will get a price quote and report to the board.

CONCESSIONS: Marty B/Tom M
· No report. Michelle is waiting to hear from Marty and Tom with the communication they want sent out to recruit workers.
ETHICS: Executive Board and board representative
· No report
SOCCERFEST: Scott D/Andrea M/Kris S
· Planning on agenda for next month.
PUBLICITY, FACEBOOK & WEBSITE: Michelle
· Facebook and email requests for coaches and referees have gone out multiple times, will continue to send reminders.
DIVERSITY: Andrea
·  How can we attract more Hispanic coaches and board members and members with other backgrounds?
· Suggestion to have board members go out to games, introduce ourselves, invite people to join the board and volunteer as a coach. Lisa and Kallista went to several games during the 2019 season and got a great response from families.
DIVISION COORDINATORS: 
· All spots are filled – thank you everyone!

U6 – Kris S

U8 Boys – Andrea M

U8 Girls – Scott D

U10 Boys – Lisa S

U10 Girls – Scott D

U12 Boys – Lisa S

U12 Girls – Lisa S
U15 Boys – Tom M

U15 Girls – Chelsea N
U19 Boys – Tom M

U19 Girls – Kris S

ADMINISTRATIVE: Michelle H
· All board members, please complete SafeSport Training if you have not already done so.  This is a SAY requirement for all board members and coaches.  Please email or text Michelle a copy of your completed certificate as soon as possible.
· Lynn, Scott and Gretchen met with me to discuss schedules.  Lynn has been working on putting together the schedules for the season.  Board agreed to add a Scheduling Committee.
· Michelle will not be able to attend the May 5 board meeting.  Gretchen will take meeting notes.
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Pizza Ranch fundraiser rescheduled from 4/19/21 to 8/23/21.
NEW BUSINESS:
· Discuss agenda for Coaches’ Equipment Handout – see above.
· Review Coaches’ Newsletter - Michelle will add note about no goalie shirt or gloves, players need to bring their own. 
· Coach Adam Warpinski is requesting a donation first aid kits from his employer.  He is going to try to get one per team. The suggested items may include band aids, gauze, antibiotic ointment, paper medical tape, ice packs and zip lock bags.
MEETING ADJOURNED 9:02PM.
Next meeting May 5, 2021 7:30pm via Zoom ** Note later start time
Agenda:

· Cover coach concerns

· Cover player concerns

· Soccerfest planning
Michelle Hagerty, Secretary/Administrator
